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Executive Summary: 
 
The thi rd s k i ll m ix rev ie w has been comp le t e d and is bei ng pres e nt e d to the Trus t B oard to 
allow for a d is cus s ion o n the f ind ing s , an d to ag re e a way forw a rd on rec om m e nda t io ns.  
 
It is the Dire ct or of Nu rs ing ’s res pons i bi lit y to ov ers e e a twice yearly s k ill m ix rev ie w an d 



• S uppo rt the analy s is work fr om the Safe ca re too l acros s the ward a reas to in form 
fut ure s k il l m ix requ ire m e nt s  

• S uppo rt the co nt inua t i on of recru it m e nt and ret e nt ion act iv it ie s  
 
 

 



 Lorna Wilkinson – Director of Nursing 
 Author   Denise Major – Acting Deputy Director of Nursing 
 
 1. 

Background 
The government response to the Mid Staffordshire NHS Foundation Trust Public Inquiry ‘Hard Truths – The Journey to Putting Patients First’ (DH 2013), was published in November 2013. In its executive 
summary the report highlights the importance of safe staffing and refers to the National Quality Board published guidance ‘How to ensure the right people, with the right skills, are in the right place 
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2. Guidance on Safer Staffing: 
NICE has produced guidance for safe staffing levels, this programme is currently paused following 
NHS England announcement in June 2015 but existing publications are still applicable: 
 

• Safe Staffing of Adult Wards in Acute Settings July 2014 
• Safe Midwifery Staffing for Maternity Settings Feb 2015 
• 
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work towards a midwife to birth ratio of 1:32. As an immediate investment the Head of Midwifery is 
recommending phase 1 of this work to fund 5 Band 6 midwives. The maternity unit ran at an average 
midwife to birth ratio last year of 1:40, this is much higher than national recommendations. 
 

5. Emergency Department – Not previously included in the skill mix review 
 

NICE Safe Staffing for Accident and Emergency Settings: 
This guideline had been released in draft format prior to the pause on NICE staffing publications. The 
Lead Nurse for Emergency Medicine has completed a gap analysis and based her skill mix review on 
the key recommendations as well as ECIST (Emergency Collaborative Intensive Support Team) 
feedback. Key recommendations are for: 

• additional staffing into Band 6 posts to ensure senior nursing cover across shifts 24/7 (an 
increase required of 2.76 WTE) 

• introduction of a band 5 flexible nurse to cover Majors and Resuscitation areas depending 
on clinical need, in order to increase the nurse to patient ratios in these areas at times of 
peak demand  

 
6. Allocate Electronic-Rostering and Safe 
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8. Recommendations: 
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• CSFS Directorate to continue the winter pilot of a 3rd RN on Sarum ward  at night which is 
currently being managed within budget and evaluate the impact to inform the next skill mix 
review 

• 
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Appendix A 
NQB Expectations and Trust Status April 2015 

Expectation Progress Action 
Boards take full responsibility for the quality 
of care provided to patients, and as a key 
determinant of quality, take full and 
collective responsibility for nursing, 
midwifery, and care staffing capacity and 
capability 

• The Board receives a number of reports each month which provide information on quality and 
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time can be utilised within the Trust in a way which is meaningful.  
Clinical and managerial leaders foster a 
culture of professionalism and 
responsiveness, where staff feel able to 
raise concerns 

• Raising Concerns Policy in place for many years 
• NMC revised code – information has been sent out to all staff and presentations delivered at NMF 
• NMC revalidation  
• Nursing and Midwifery and AHP Strategy due for launch June 2015 – very clear on responsibilities of 

nurses and midwives to put the interest of people in their care first. 

 
 
Revalidation readiness 
Strategy launch 

A multiprofessional approach is taken when 
setting nursing, midwifery and care staffing 
establishments 

• Ward leaders are involved in the skill mix reviews and establishment setting 
• Roles beyond nursing are considered as part of this process e.g. band 1 ward support role on 

Winterslow, admin support for nursing staff on Britford 
• Key workforce groups are multi professional 
• Skill mix review papers are fully worked up with input from executive colleagues 

 

Nurses, Midwives and care staff have 
sufficient time to fulfil responsibilities that 
are additional to their direct caring duties 

• Current headroom is set at 19% to cover sickness, leave and continuous professional development 
• Through Allocate e-rostering system this has been monitored over the last 6 months which is showing 

a need for 22% which is the national average allocated.  
• The impact of this is being explored further by the 
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Appendix B 
Six Monthly Skill Mix Review June 2015 
 
Ward RN: Patient 

Ratio (Early) 
RN: Patient 
Ratio (Late)
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